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MEDIA NOTICE / BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING UPDATE

The following is a brief overview of update items discussed during this week’s meeting of the Gwinnett Place CID’s Board of Directors. For more information, please contact Executive Director Joe Allen at 678-924-8171 or Chairman Mark Williams at 678-618-0791.

Chamber Recognition – Representatives of the Gwinnett Chamber of Commerce joined Board Members to recognize the CID as “Business of the Month” for September.  Announcement of the award will appear on the Chamber’s site –http://www.gwinnettchamber.org/Gwinnett-Place-CID.1593.0.html – as well as in upcoming Focus and Communique’ publications.

Streetscaping – Consultants with Street Smarts and jB+a Inc. offered updates on three streetscape improvement projects planned for Pleasant Hill Road and Satellite Boulevard. Construction should begin next year to add larger sidewalks, improved lighting, extensive landscaping, benches and other significant pedestrian and aesthetic improvements along both corridors.  

The first phase of the Pleasant Hill streetscapes is in the final stages of approval, and work should begin early next year.  Construction documentation is being prepared for the second phase of the Pleasant Hill streetscapes as well as the Satellite Boulevard project.

Designers are operating within the existing right-of-way as much as possible to limit impacts to area businesses.  The CID is working in conjunction with federal, state and local governments to complete the $10 million in streetscaping projects for the entirety of Pleasant Hill Road and Satellite Boulevard.  The streetscaping is completed in multiple phases as funding is made available.

Tax Allocation Districts (TADs) – Consultant Ken Bleakly advised Board Members of the ongoing efforts to establish a TAD at Gwinnett Place along with other TADs planned for other parts of Gwinnett County.    

Should the Gwinnett Place TAD plan complete the approval process and be established, areas earning the special designation could more than triple in taxable value from $178 million to $607 million in 15 years.  It is also estimated that the Gwinnett Place TAD could create 11,233 jobs and result in $470 million in annual payroll.
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To begin operating in 2010, the Gwinnett Place and other TADs would need to receive approval from County Commissioners, Board of Education members and the state’s Department of Revenue prior to the end of 2009.  County leaders are expected to address TADs later this month.

Pleasant Hill Road Bridge – Leaders with Ogilvy Government Relations discussed their progress in presenting information to Congressional leaders and winning federal support to completely replace and upgrade the Pleasant Hill Road bridge at I-85.  The CID has contracted with Ogilvy to work on its behalf in Washington.

The CID remains in constant contact with federal, state and local transportation and government officials in seeking support for the project.  All available grant and federal funding resources – including economic stimulus and Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) funds – are being sought to pay for preliminary engineering and related costs with the replacement effort. 

